
Homer Athletic Club 

April Meeting 

Thursday April 16, 2014 

 

Meeting call to order at 8:03pm. 

Roll Call 

Present: Schulthies, Greaney, Moore, Leyden 

Absent: Marcin, Bruton 

Late: Regan 

Open Forum 

Annie asked who had keys for the sheds Pat said he would get her an extra set.  

Schulthies talked about sending controllers for scoreboards in to get fix he said he 

would follow up. 

Woodbine purchase was discussed. Mayor called meeting with all sports 

organizations. Mayor needs community support in getting board to vote for the 

land to be used to benefit the kids and sports organization. We need to send 

letter out to drum up support for sports facility. Woodbine is 106 acres and our 

complex is 15 acres. We are not interested in using the whole parcel but why 

can’t we get 15 to 30 acres. 

There is a meeting April 22 at 6:30pm and we need to get our membership out. 

There is not enough space to practice all sports in this town. 

Secretary Report 

Motion by Chris Moore to except March meeting minutes. Second by Annie 

Leyden. All Aye motion carried. 

Treasurer report 



Report given by Annie Leyden. Cash in is $184K. Last year audit has no issues. Tom 

Cunnaban 708-927-8293 is who took over umpires from Barry Parks and will 

receive the w-2 for services.  

Concession Report 

Concession stand people will receive w-9’s. 

Don’s world of sports has still not given sponsorship check. Two years in a row. 

Chris Moore made motion to except Treasures report Mark Schulthies second all 

Aye motion carried. 

Rec. Baseball Report 

Pat Greany discussed no schedule on master calendar on website. 

Fire Baseball Report 

No Report 

Travel Baseball Report 

All teams are in the black and they all have their uniforms. 

Bob Young’s tournament only has three teams presently. He will let Pat know if 

we need to have concession stand open during tournament. 

12U tournament maybe cancel due to lack of teams signed up. 

Bob Young asked why we do not have uniforms on time. It was discussed how 

some mangers delayed orders for other managers. Pat said we are getting great 

deal with Don’s. He is not charging us sales tax. Jimmie at Don’s will not deal 

directly with parents. 

Discussion regarding where we should purchase uniforms in the future. No 

resolution at this time. 

Rec. Softball Report 

Uniforms have been ordered waiting on delivery. 

Schedules should be completed by end of week per Chris Moore. 

Fire Softball Report 



No Report 

Travel Softball Report 

Uniforms from sports huddle are complete. 

14U HAC Tournament in July already has 9 0f 10 teams paid. 

Basketball Report 

Brian Dicristafano sent a letter out with a proposal for Fire and Heat teams. We 

will wait to discuss so key players can attend. Also we need someone to present 

proposal so board can vote. 

Discussion regarding taking kids out of rec. leave rec. depleted. Also with talked 

about residency rules within Lockport and Homer. 

Volleyball Report 

No Report 

Concession Report 

Sanitary Certificate License recorded with the township. Employees filled out 

applications. Workers Comp. Insurance will be in by Friday. Locks have been 

changed. No water until Monday. Food prep area being installed next week. 

Menu review next week per Margaret. 

Field Maintenance Report 

Looking for 16 yr. olds to pay to do field maintenance. 

Complex fields to be worked on next Tuesday. Gooding’s fields waiting on 

material to be delivered. We can use fields while they are being worked on. 

Gooding’s not letting us bring equipment to fields.  

We discussed trading in mower and purchasing a new Gator. 

Complex field 3 lip needs to be fixed and field 2 needs home plate moved. 

Fixing the netting will cost $3k. 

It was suggested that the batting cage is too small and we could use a new one. 

We will vote on new one next meeting. 



 

Equipment Report 

No report 

Sponsorship Report 

No report 

Presidents Report 

Given by Pat for Steve. We need to get people to trustee meeting along with ad in 

paper and an email blast to our members drumming up support for Woodbine to 

become a sport complex. 

Basketball was discussed again regarding Brian’s proposal. If we wait too long to 

move on proposal we will lose kids to programs. 

A vote was called to except Brian’s proposal which would make him the Travel 

Coordinator of Fire and Heat basketball. 

Dave motioned Annie Seconded all voted yes. 

Motion carried. 

Old Business 

Benefit for Brunin Family is May 17th. The club is donating tickets and Sox Jersey 

to benefit to be auctioned off. 

New Business 

No report 

Motion to adjoin by Dave Regan second by Chris Moore all vote Aye motion 

carried meeting ended 9:41pm.  

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


